NK Lukose Memorial Sports Foundation(NKLMSF)  
Lukose Memorial Volleyball Tournaments in North America should be conducted in accordance with a basic set of requirements set by NKLMSF as follows. The requirements are basic in nature and established to maintain the dignity and integrity of the volleyball tournament and make it enjoyable to the public and players as well.

(a) There should be a minimum of six teams.
(b) Tournament Committee is responsible for providing water, lunch and

      transportation for the players.
(c) USVBA qualified Referees and Linemen required

(d) There should be a minimum of 2 indoor courts

(e) It should be a 1-day tournament held on the Saturday in the Labor Day

     Weekend in September
(f) One person, preferably with a Volleyball background, will be nominated by

     NKLMSF to head the Tournament Committee

(g) This nominee, along with two persons nominated by him, will be in the
     National Committee for a period of 2 years

(h) Selection of teams will be the responsibility of the Tournament Committee.

      Preference should be given to teams previously participated in Lukose

      Memorial Volleyball Tournament.
(i)  If there are 8 or more teams for the Tournament, fixture should be divided into
     two pools. If less than 8 teams, the fixture should be Round- Robin


(j) Trophies and prizes should be distributed right after the finals
            (k) Tournament Committee must ensure that ever rolling trophies must be brought
                  to the tournament by the previous winners

(l) Tournament Committee should have all the players sign the waiver form.

(m) Tournament Committee will be responsible for all the legal liabilities concerned with the tournament

(n) Lifetime Achievement Award in Volleyball should be presented to the nominee before the finals

The 2016 N.K. Lukose Tournament will be conducted by New York Spikers at New York St. Johns University Stadium.. Rules and regulations will remain the same as the previous Chicago tournament. If there are any changes required for the future tournaments will be discussed amicably at the time of the New York tournament. Your recommendations and inputs are highly appreciated. Those regulations will be implemented only at the 2017 tournament, which is going to be conducted in Dallas by the Dallas Strikers. Any team required the rules of previous Chicago tournament, you may please contact me. All players should be of Malayalee origin (born from at least one Malayalee parent in USA and Canada) and foreign players from different countries, like India, must be born from both parents of Malayalee origin. There is no limit for foreign Malayalee players only for the New York 2016 tournament. For future tournaments, this rule will be discussed with the advisory committee members and decided upon. 

    New York Spikers are trying to accommodate the maximum participation. Please contact Binchu John for more information. 

    An advisory board is formed for the success of the future tournaments and the following members are primarily selected. They will come up with new ideas for the tournaments in the future including this year at New York. Final decision will be taken by advisory committee chairman, vice-chairman, coordinator, foundation president, and a member from the host team (5 members). Any dispute that occurs at the time of the tournament, all five members will be summoned immediately and will take the final decision. 

 Anticipated Advisory Committee Members: 

1. Mr. Mathew Cheruvil (Detroit) (Chairman)

2. Mr. Xavier Moozhikkattu (Vice-Chairman)

3. Mr. Prince Thomas (Chicago)

4. Mr. Binchu John (New York) 

5. Mr. James Illikal (Tampa)

6. Mr. Thankachan Joseph (Dallas)

7. Mr. Sebastian Thomas (Washington)

8. Mr. Tomy Nedumbilly (Rockland/Buffalo)

9. Mr. Christy Mathai or Jemson Kuriakose (New Jersey)

It is a preliminary selection in which more or less people will be added later. I need feedback from all teams regarding this and can take a final decision before the tournament. 

    Pool system and rules and regulations will be sent as soon as possible. I still need to get confirmation from some teams. As soon as I receive the confirmation, I will update the pool system and rules by discussing with the host team and will email it to you all. The confirmation deadline is on Friday, August 26. The pool system for 2016 will be decided and sent to you all after that. 

Piusten John - Coordinator

(847) 828-5082
